PUNGGOL COVE

PRIMARY SCHOOL



TO SERVE TO LEAD

Ref No: PCPS 2021/039

12 May 2021

Dear Parents/Guardians,

IMPLEMENTATION OF TRACETOGETHER-ONLY SAFEENTRY AND SAFE MANAGEMENT MEASURES

- 1. In tandem with the national roll-out, TraceTogether-only SafeEntry will be implemented in the school from Monday, 17 May 2021. Below are some points for you to take note of.
 - Students should have their TT token or app with them throughout the school day to facilitate accurate contact tracing, should the need arise. As such, we seek parents' assistance to remind and ensure your child/ward brings the TT token to school every day.
 - Visitors must check in using their TT token or app to be allowed entry into schools and must have their TT token or app with them throughout. Parents who come to the school for administrative matters or meet our staff, you will be required to check in SafeEntry using your TT token or app.
- 2. The school will continue to work with MOE to ensure the implementation of all necessary SMMs to ensure the continued safety and well-being of our students and staff. All students and staff will be reminded to continue to adhere to screening measures and practise good personal hygiene at all times.
 - Temperature-taking will continue to take place in school daily at the start of each school day and before the start of after-school activities. We would like to seek parents' assistance to ensure that your child brings his/her ODT to school every day.
 - For students who have lost or misplaced their ODTs, or have unserviceable ODTs, please purchase a replacement available in most of the pharmacies and supermarkets. Alternatively, the ODTs can also be purchased at the school bookshop at \$4.50 each.
- We strongly urge parents and students to play their part by continuing to be socially responsible. If feeling unwell, students should seek medical attention immediately, and not come to school.
 - If your child is feeling unwell (e.g. sore throat, fever or cough), please see a doctor and keep your child's form teacher informed of the medical leave and symptoms.
 - If there are any adult household members (18 years and above) unwell with flu-like symptoms, inform the school and keep your child at home. Do ensure that the unwell adult household member seeks medical treatment promptly.

- 4. We also seek parents' continued co-operation and support to adhere to the safe distancing guidelines when you send or pick up your children from school daily so that our school stays safe.
- 5. We will continue to monitor the situation closely and make adjustments in accordance with the national posture.

Thank you.

Yours sincerely,

Dennis Yap Principal